

St. Vincent de Paul Roman Catholic

314 – 3rd Street North East WEYBURN SK S4H 0W7 Phone (306) 842-2129 Fax (306) 842-7818 stvincent@sasktel.net www.stvincentdepaul.ca

March 26, 2020

My dear Parishioners, Greetings in the name of our Lord, Jesus Christ

While we are going through this difficult time it is my wish to reach out to each and every one of you through this letter. I hope all of you are keeping fine and taking care of yourselves and your family. I miss all of you, especially your presence at the Sunday Eucharist celebration. I am celebrating mass every day and offering it for all of you and remembering you in the holy mass.

We are approaching the last days of our holy season of Lent. I encourage you to keep the spirit of this holy season in your lives. We can offer our pain, distress and anxieties to our Lord, who carried the cross for us. Nothing happens without his knowledge. Take the opportunity to participate in the Eucharistic celebrations on EWTN and Vision TV. You can also watch live masses, from Resurrection Church in Regina, by going on line, to www.archregina.sk.ca. You can also receive Jesus in the Spiritual Act of Communion.

If anyone in the parish needs to have someone help them any way please let me know. If you need a ride to the hospital or need groceries etc., you can contact the parish office 306-842-2129, or me 306-842-2055.

Hopefully this will soon be over and we can come together as a family to glorify the Lord. If I haven't seen you before Easter, may the peace of the Resurrected Lord be with you all.

Reciting the Psalm 91 is strong protection for us and our family at this time. This is a psalm which gives protection for everyone in time of hardship.

Once again thinking of you and asking God's protection on all of you.

Yours lovingly,

Francis Plaparampil

Parish Priest